Patrick Copas

From: PERKINS John G

Sent: Friday, 14 September 2018 10:36 AM

To: Patrick Copas; Development Northern; Planning Matters Mailbox

Cc: Pamela Morales

Subject: RE: North Byron Parklands Cultural Events Site (SSD 8169) - Addendum to the Response to

Submissions Report

Categories: Agency Response

Good morning

I’'ve reviewed the North Byron Parklands Cultural Events Site — Response to Submissions Addendum.

The responses accepts the concerns raised by Road and Maritime however the suggested means by which to
manager the concerns are still subject to the successful delivery of initiates which will be outlined in the Transport
Management Plan and reported in the Traffic Monitoring Program.

The consequences of not achieving the acceptable performance measures on the Pacific Highway are considered to
be significant due to the traffic volumes and the high speed environment.

Events with 35,000 patrons have demonstrated performance but events of 42,500 and 50,000 patrons have not
been tested.

Roads and Maritime suggests that a permanent approval for events of the 42,500 and 50,000 patrons should be
subject to further trials.

If you have any further enquiries regarding the above comments please do not hesitate to contact John Perkins,
Development Assessment Officer on_ or via email at: development.northern@rms.nsw.gov.au

Kind Regards
John Perkins
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